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This was an internal message to members of Chobo-Ji from Genjo Marinello Osho. He writes, “Here is an update
to my Chobo-Ji Sangha about my take of recent events in NY. | don’t usually make these internal Chobo-Ji
updates available to the general public, but | thought in the interest of transparency, if you think it is worth posting
in some fashion at Sweeping Zen, you may do so.”

Dear Chobo-Ji Sangha,
Here is an update on my recent visit to New York.

June 5th the Board met with Dai Bosatsu Zendo (DBZ) monks, residents and often attending sangha from
2:30PM to 8:30PM with a dinner break.

We heard mostly how many wanted Eido Roshi (ER) to be able to do a limited teaching schedule over the
next two years. We also heard from some how my recent Dharma Talks have felt offensive to them,
“slandering the father in the father's house” sort of thing.

The Board made good arguments for why ER is retired and must stay retired, with little or no chance of any
continued teaching at Zen Studies Society (ZSS) because of little understanding, remorse or any real
redemptive efforts.

Shinge Roshi related that not enough people at DBZ were coming to dokusan with her. Most people
responded that they either were still grieving and not ready for a new dokusan relationship or were still
hoping for ER’s return, or simply didn't want to offend ER by writing him that they no longer wanted him as
their teacher (which has been a requirement up to now).

June 6th the Board met with DBZ monks and heard of ER’s response (or really lack of it) to a proposed joint
statement with the board that asked for many concessions in exchange for some limited access to former
students requesting it. This response was relayed by Shinge Roshi, but not advocated by her. Because it
was clear that ER was either not willing or not capable of coming close to the steps the board outlined as
minimally necessary for some partial reconciliation, it was concluded that a new statement would be drafted
that reiterated the Board's stance that ER is fully retired and will not be doing any teaching under ZSS
auspices. The board also concluded that ER would not be invited to Obon ceremony, nor would the new
DBZ front gate have any opening ceremony when completed. The Board also worked long and hard on a
retirement agreement for ER, we are still feeling hemmed in by the unfunded 95 Deferred Compensation
Agreements. A retirement proposal was developed that we hope to have ER sign at a meeting towards the
end of the month, at this meeting he will also be informed that we will continue our policy of full retirement
and no teaching under ZSS auspices.

| then went down with others for an all day sit, June 7th, at New York Zendo (NYZ) attended by 16 people. |
gave the Teisho and tried to be a bit more PC, but still got complaints that | was too judgmental of ER.
However, most of those at NYZ supported me and the efforts of the Board to keep ER fully retired.

After the all day sit, | had dinner with a former senior student of ER and heard some tales of further
indiscretions that exceeded “consensual” sexual relations with students. Consequently, | have become even
more convinced that we cannot have ER return to teaching in any way at ZSS.

In other ZSS news, we have finally gotten all documents, records and seals from ER. Our lawyer has gone
over them and on first few there are many discrepancies, but no indication of fraud or gross
mismanagement. We are now working with a couple of accountants to try and bring both NYZ and DBZ up to
a level where an ordinary audit can be done. Our treasurer, is a volunteer, doing a great job, butis notan
accountant himself. Once the books are ready for ordinary audits then we will begin work on a more detailed
historical review of past years. The locks at NYZ have been changed, so now there should be no
unannounced meetings or activities at NYZ that aren’t part of scheduled events.

There will be a mediation meeting the weekend of August 27th for the ZSS Sangha at DBZ. This will be a
chance for all students to speak from their hearts, and | hope many who have concerns about the future of
ZSS will attend. We plan to include an envisioning method called Open Space, led by Shoshana Susanne
Triner. There will be no overnight or conference fee, but dana will be gratefully accepted to help cover costs.

Well, that is it for now, much more work to be done.
With gassho,

~Genj0
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